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Lights up on CHARLES and ROBERT on a cooking show stage.
 

PRODUCER
Their cable tv cooking show was 
cancelled due to poor ratings, so 
now they’re live streaming on 
Twitch! Ladies and Gentleman, it’s 
Charles and Robert! 

 
CHARLES

Hi everyone! We’re going to make a 
spicy chili recipe today. So easy 
and delicious!

 
ROBERT

I’ve already chopped an onion and 
the jalapeños. Remember to deseed 
them if you want less spice. They 
can be spicy pickles!

 
PRODUCER

You know there’s no ratings on the 
internet, like there used to be on 
your cable TV show. You two can, 
uh, spice it up a bit.

 
CHARLES

Oh OK! Robert, “spicy pickle”, 
(points at Roberts crotch) that’s 
what you call your uh... 

 
PRODUCER

That’s more like it, Charles!
 

CHARLES
Now get some oil nice and hot, and 
add the onions and jalapeños. 

 
ROBERT

Spicy pickle. You started calling 
it that after that saucy trip to 
Cancun. 

 
PRODUCER

Oh, now it’s getting juicy!
 

ROBERT
Next add a touch more oil, and 
then the spices. Don’t touch them 
for a minute. 

 (MORE)



ROBERT (CONT’D)
Let the spices open up and reveal 
themselves to the recipe.

 
CHARLES

Yes, Cancun is where we really 
opened up and revealed ourselves 
to each other sexually. 

 
PRODUCER

Oh do tell!
 

CHARLES
Oh, yeah. Now mix it all up, and 
drop the garlic in for another 
minute.

 
ROBERT

Oh yeah, Cancuuuun. Remember how 
we facilitated the largest orgy 
ever known in Cancun? Quite an a-
cum-plishment! Let’s add in the 
tomatoes and beans now.

 
PRODUCER

Wow, that’s unexpected!
 

CHARLES
Oh yes, I remember it well. The 
mariachi band, flamenco dancers, 
the entire hotel staff, 17 random 
tourists, and two penguins.

 
PRODUCER

Penguins? 
 

ROBERT
Once that comes to a boil, turn it 
low and let it simmer for a couple 
hours. Damn it Charles, I am 
boiling for you now!

 
CHARLES

After all these years, all the 
group sex, all the multiple 
partners, the penguins... it’s 
always you I come back to.

 
ROBERT

I love you so much.
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CHARLES
Let’s give these gen z’ers 
something really exciting to add 
to their stories.

 
Charles and Robert begin to get closer to each other, taking 
off their clothes.
 

PRODUCER
This could be the first cooking 
show on only fans!

 
Blackout
 
 
 

3.


